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TERRY’S THOUGHTS 

 

You may recall that at our recent January Quarterly Executive Board meeting I challenged our 

association to reach a goal of 125 baptisms for 2024. Well, I am pleased to report that many of 

you have taken on this challenge and I am enthusiastically hearing reports of the multiple 

baptisms already occurring within the churches of our association.  

 

This means more than reaching our goal, it means the gospel is being proclaimed and lives are 

being forever changed. My encouragement is to keep it up. After all, the main thing is the gospel 

and its proclamation! 

 

What can help fuel our efforts in the proclamation of the gospel and therefore increase our 

baptism numbers? The obvious answer is prayer! Recently, while visiting one of our church-

es, the pastor gave me a book that they, as a church, are working through to help their 

awareness of the need for evangelism as well as they’re need for growth in the area of prayer. 

The title of the book is “Pray & Go” written by Thom Rainer. The premise of this book is to 

strengthen God’s people toward becoming Great Commission Christians that pray faithfully 

for the lost and to find ways to reach those who are lost. It is an easy read with a powerful 30

-day journey of praying and commitment as we do our part to impact our world with the gospel.  

 

On day three the emphasis is to pray toward getting the church to move forward with a Great Commission focus. 

He states, “I also want to be clear that the healthiest churches are those where several members are moving for-

ward with a Great Commission focus.” Meaning the focus of every church and believer should be surrounding Mat-

thew 28:18-20! Conversely Thom states, “If your church is not moving outwardly in Great Commission obedience, it 

is not a healthy, functioning church.” Meaning if we are not sharing our faith regularly or looking for ways to in-

crease that aspect of our walk with Jesus, we are living in disobedience of our Lord!  

 

Simply put our main focus, within the church, is or should be on the gospel and not the secondary issues that don’t 

move the ball down the field. Where is your church concerning a Great Commission Focus? More importantly where 

are you in your Great Commission Focus? Let us pray that the Holy Spirit would empower us with boldness, cour-

age, and enthusiasm to be Great Commission Christians and churches. When that happens the goal of 125 bap-

tisms for 2024 will not only be attainable, but we will have the opportunity to shatter that goal with so many more! 

 

As always, remember I love you and it is my pleasure to serve you as well as your churches. Our year is shaping up 

to be an amazing time of growth and collaboration of efforts around the gospel here in our County and beyond. Will 

you commit to join us? Join us as we train together, do missions together, and grow in our fellowship together. Re-

member also that because of Christ we have the best opportunity to impact lostness now than ever before! 

 

Terry 

In years past we have used different names for what we do in local mis-

sions.  The most recent was called Operation Inasmuch.  ServeNC is 

very similar.  The plan is simple - identify needs in your community, 

then put teams together to accomplish those tasks.  We recommend a lay person in your church 

to take the lead, identify the needs, and organize teams to complete the tasks - all during the 

week of August 3-10, 2024.  This initiative is not about us, but about bringing glory and honor 

to God and showing our communities what is possible through God and His 

strength. 

 

The association-wide contact person is Nathan Smith, and he can be contact-

ed at nathanevansmith@gmail.com or 828-553-7919.   

 

Register your church today at ServeNC.com 

Simply put, our 

main focus 

should be on 

the gospel 



 
Association Financial Summary 

January 2024 
 

       Current  Year-to-Date 

Biltmore Brevard  $             0 $              0  
Blantyre   $    125.00 $     125.00 
Blue Ridge      $      75.00 $       75.00 
Boylston   $    464.22 $     464.22 
Brevard First    $ 1,257.75 $  1,257.75 
Calvary   $    876.88 $     876.88 
Carr's Hill   $    250.00 $     250.00 
Carson's Creek      $    150.00 $     150.00 
Cathey's Creek    $    172.00 $     172.00 
Cedar Mountain  $             0 $              0 
Cherryfield   $    313.08 $     313.08 
Church at Sapphire    $             0 $              0 
Cove Church   $             0 $              0 
Dunn's Rock   $ 2,299.30 $  2,299.30 
East Fork      $    300.00 $     300.00 
Enon    $             0 $              0 
Faith Missionary  $             0  $              0 
Grace      $    480.36 $     480.36 
Hope Church Brevard (See Off) $             0 $              0 
Lake Toxaway      $             0 $              0  
La Primera Mission  $             0              $               0 
Little River   $             0 $              0 
Middle Fork   $    200.00 $     200.00 
Morningside   $    485.97  $     485.97 
Mt. Moriah-Calvert  $             0 $              0 
New Hope     $             0 $              0 
North Toxaway     $    150.00 $     150.00 
Oak Grove     $    100.00 $     100.00 
Pisgah Forest   $    393.67 $     393.67 
Rocky Hill   $    400.00 $     400.00 
Temple      $    131.25           $     131.25 
Turkey Creek   $    200.00 $     200.00 
Zion       $    635.13 $     635.13 
Checking Interest  $        2.79               $         2.79 
Total Receipts                              $   9,462.40 $   9,462.40 
Total Expenses                $ 11,376.01             $ 11,376.01 

   
       2024 Budget              $149,879.00 
       Needed Monthly to Meet Budget     $12,490.00 

Church News 

 

Brevard First - is seeking a director for the  

Weekday Early Education Program.  For more infor-

mation, please contact Peggy Alverson at  

828-877-2007 or peggyalverson@yahoo.com. 

 

Cedar Mountain - will host a Griefshare support 

group March 5 thru May 28 on Tuesdays at 6pm. 

 

Cove Church - Cove Shelter is now open on Code 

Purple nights, providing overnight assistance to 

homeless individuals, including sleeping accommoda-

tions, hot meals, access to shower and laundry  

facilities, and the Gospel. 

 

Enon - is seeking a pianist/music leader fluent with 

all worship styles.  For more information please con-

tact the church at 828-877-4418 or 

praygoshare@gmail.com. 

 

Little River - is seeking a part-time worship leader.  

For more info, please visit  

https://lrbchurch.org/employment. 

 

Pisgah Forest - is seeking a part-time music  

director/leader,  For more information, please  

contact Gene Parker at 828-508-9142. 

 

Rocky Hill - is seeking a worship leader.   For more 

information and to apply, please contact Pastor  

Leland Holland at 828-553-3308 or  

lelandholland@yahoo.com. 

 

Etowah Baptist  - is seeking a Student Pastor & 

Children’s Pastor.  For more information, please  

contact the church at 828-891-7153 or  

office@ebcetowah.org. 

 

Funds are being raised to purchase a convection oven 

for the Veterans Restoration Quarters.  For more  

information and to help, please contact Sherwood 

Mackey at 828-577-3634. 

 

February Pastors Fellowship 

Monday, March 11  

10:00am 

 

Spring Executive Board Meeting 

Tuesday, April 23  -  6pm 

Carr’s Hill Baptist Church 

 

Dinner included.  All Pastors,  

Leaders, & Church Representatives 

are encouraged to attend. 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
Jeff Turner 

Birthday  
(Oak Grove) 

Shannon Owen 
Birthday  

(Turkey Creek) 

3 4 5 
Weekly Prayer 

N. Toxaway 7am 
Willie Walters 

Birthday 
(Cedar Mountain) 

6 7 
Weekly Prayer 

Baptist Center 
9am 

8 9 

10 
Daylight Savings 

Time Begins 

11 
Pastors 

Fellowship 
10am 

12 
Weekly Prayer 

N. Toxaway 7am 
Barbara  

McKinney 
Birthday 

(Morningside) 

13 
Tommy Mullis 

Birthday 
(North Toxaway) 

14 
Weekly Prayer 

Baptist Center 
9am 

Eddie Dodson 
Birthday 

(Carson’s Creek) 

15 16 

17 18 19 
Weekly Prayer 

N. Toxaway 7am 

20 21 
Weekly Prayer 

Baptist Center 
9am 

22 
Jennifer Martin 

Birthday 
(Blue Ridge) 

23 

24 

Palm Sunday 
25 
Susan Lambert 

Birthday 
(Cathey’s Creek) 

26 
Weekly Prayer 

N. Toxaway 7am 

27 28 
Weekly Prayer 

Baptist Center 
9am 

29 

Good Friday 
30 

31 

Easter 
      

In the event of inclement winter weather, if Transylvania County 
Schools are closed, the Baptist Center may be closed or have re-

duced hours.  Emails will be checked  
regularly as long as services are operative.  Please call  

the Center at 828-877-3203 before coming. 

Week of Prayer  -  Annie Armstrong Easter Offering  -  March 3-10 



10 WAYS TO BRIDGE  

GENERATION GAPS IN CHURCHES 

 

 

In many churches, generation gaps are still wide. I’ve 

learned, though, that generations often resist one another 

without knowing each another.    It’s easy to blame others 

when you don’t know their names or their stories. Here are 

some practical ways to close those gaps by guiding the gener-

ations to get to know each other. 

 

 

1. Intentionally invite older, long-term members to attend the church’s membership class. The goal here, of 

course, is to introduce new members to older ones. Invite the older members to assist in the class by telling 

some of the church’s history or leading a facility tour. Have a class dinner at one of the member’s homes. 

2. Include testimonies in the worship service. We often attend church with large numbers of people whose stories 

we don’t know. Start to correct this problem by inviting selected members to share their testimony during the 

worship service – and be sure to vary the generations. 

3. Start a cross-generational prayer ministry. Unite the student ministry or the young adult ministry with the 

senior adult ministry by connecting prayer partners from each generation. Informed praying would require that 

they get to know each other and their families well. 

4. Create a “grandparenting” ministry. One of my former students pastored a church 

with several older folks whose children had moved away, in addition to a few young 

families who lived some distance from their parents and grandparents. He connect-

ed these groups and encouraged them to support one another in a new ministry. 

5. Start a mentoring program. Jesus invested in others, and Paul did the same. In-

deed, the Apostle expected older believers to teach and train younger believers 

(Titus 2). When we do what the Scriptures mandate, we can expect God to bless it. 

6. Develop multi-generational small groups. I still affirm age-graded or life stage 

groups, but I also believe a church needs small groups that intentionally bring together the generations. These 

groups might be ongoing home-based groups, short-term study groups, or leadership groups (e.g., committees/

teams). 

7. Do social ministry and servant evangelism. My guess is that younger folks will get on board quickly, as they 

want to do hands-on, relevant, transforming ministry. Older folks, too, recognize these responsibilities, and 

they appreciate the zeal that young leaders add to the work. 

8. Enlist a young leader to oversee the senior adult ministry. Most often, churches enlist older believers to lead 

the senior adult ministry. I encourage you, though, to seek a young minister who can lead and learn from the 

older believers. When the generations learn from each other, the church will be stronger. 

9. Plan intentional studies addressing the generations. Information and education are strong tools in bridging 

these gaps. Many times, our assumptions and conclusions about others are just wrong. 

10. Set up a family mission trip each year. Then, encourage multiple generations of families in your church to par-

ticipate in the trip.  

 

Chuck Lawless, Vice President for Spiritual Formation and Ministry Centers,  

Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary 

Article Courtesy chucklawless.com 

Used by permission  

God often does 

amazing  

cross-generational 

things when folks 

are working  

together for the 

mission. 



What Happens When You Partner with IMB Teams? 

 

One thing’s for sure, you won’t be a tourist!  You will serve alongside IMB missionaries and be a 

vital part of the missionary task.  Your time might look something like this: 

 

Evangelism - Margie Jones spent the last year as a barista in a coffee house.  At every oppor-

tunity, she shared Jesus’ love and her faith with a customer named Fah.  Fah’s heart and mind 

were moved, and she prayed to receive Christ as her Savior.  Without evangelism, it’s not mis-

sions.   

 

Serve alongside one of our IMB teams working among unreached peoples and be an active part of the missionary 

task.  Start your missionary journey today at https://www.imb.org/2024/01/22/partnering-with-imb-teams/ 

Five Ways to Keep Your Building Secure 
 

Every organization would like to believe its facility is safe from crime, but plenty of details can get overlooked when 

you are developing a security plan for your building. Of course, there are many elements to crime prevention, but 

we have developed a list of steps you should take to keep your building secure. 

1. Conduct background checks and more. Every employee should undergo a criminal background check be-

fore starting with your organization. But background checks alone aren’t necessarily enough to identify people 

who may be a security risk. You should also take special care with: 

• Applications – Consider asking open-ended questions to get an idea of the person’s character. 

• References – Ask each candidate to provide two or three references. Before calling the references, pre-

pare a list of questions that asks about the person’s defining characteristics. 

• Interview – An interview is the best way to get to know a candidate and why they want to be involved 

with your organization. 

2. Light up your outside. Darkness breeds criminal activity, so make sure your parking lot, sidewalks, and 

doors are well-lit. Establish a schedule for checking bulbs; if a criminal notices a burnt-out light, they could 

view that as an invitation to invade your property. 

3. Be aware of potential threats. Building security isn’t just about keeping doors and windows locked and en-

tryways lit—it also involves keeping your eyes and ears open for anyone who might cause harm. Regularly view 

and review social media relating to your organization. Keep informed about issues both inside and outside the 

organization that may lead to threats, such as disgruntled employees, community unrest, or domestic issues. 

4. Partner with your local law enforcement agencies. Ask them to participate in security and violence pre-

vention planning with your organization. Provide these agencies with maps of your facility and ask them to in-

clude your building in their regular patrols. 

5. Limit visitor access to your building. If you are a school, all doors should be locked during the day and visi-

tors should be required to sign in to gain access to the building. Other facilities may not need to be quite so 

strict about allowing visitors into the building, but it should never be easy for someone to slip unnoticed into 

your facility. For a house of worship, where a visitor may wish to pray on their own, there should be a sign-in 

procedure so you have a record of anyone who was in the building. 

 

You can never fully anticipate what kinds of security challenges you may encounter, but you can at least take these 

basic steps to keep your people and building safe.  For more valuable information and resources that can help you 

reduce your risks and deter the threat of crime visit https://blog.churchmutual.com/five-ways-to-keep-your-building

-secure 

 

Article courtesy Church Mutual Insurance 



 

HOW NC BAPTISTS ARE  

‘PRAYING FOR THE NATIONS’   

IN 2024 

N.C. Baptists are on mission together to reach the nations with the gospel.  

Throughout 2023, N.C. Baptists showed this “on mission together” spirit by 

completing “Praying for the Nations,” a prayer guide focused on North Car-

olina unreached people groups, N.C. Baptist missionaries and church planters. In total, more than 1,000 N.C. Bap-

tists prayed for 30 unreached people groups, as well as 250 missionaries and church planters sent from North Caro-

lina churches.  

In 2024, N.C. Baptists will have the opportunity to continue “praying for the nations” through the 2024 Praying for 

the Nations prayer guide.  This prayer guide will focus on unreached people groups living in North Carolina. Start-

ing in January, NC Baptists will begin to pray for two people groups each month, praying over a total of 24 un-

reached people groups throughout 2024.  

Praying for these “24 in ‘24” will not only provide NC Baptists an opportunity to pray for the lost, but it will also 

give churches the chance to learn about unreached people groups living in their local communities.  “Prayer is our 

primary strategy,” said Todd Unzicker, executive director-treasurer for N.C. Baptists. “And we believe the local 

church is God’s ‘plan A’ for taking the gospel to the unreached.” 

 

NC Baptists can sign up now to receive monthly resources and prayer points related to each people group. In addi-

tion, the full prayer guide is available for download now. Both in the prayer guide and in the monthly newsletter, 

NC Baptists will find a brief description of each people group — including their background, their population and 

location in North Carolina, and ways N.C. Baptists can be praying for them.  Consider joining NC Baptists by pray-

ing for 24 people groups in 2024.  

 

To learn more about the “Praying for the Nations” initiative, visit praync.org.   Article courtesy ncbaptist.org 

Speakers include Anne Graham Lotz, Quintell Hill, 

Mark Richt, Shauna Pilgreen, Todd Unzicker, Tom 

Richter, Jeff Iorg, Alicia Hones, Rebekah Naylor, & 

Worship Leader Laura Story.  Special features in-

clude 100 different mission breakout sessions, mis-

sion testimonies, mission fair exhibits, and much 

more.  Pre-registration is required by March 25. 

 

April 5-6. 2024 

Hickory Grove Baptist Church, Charlotte 

https://baptistsonmission.org/events/missions-

conference 

Prayer Points for our  

New England Partners: 

 

Northeast Region of Pennsylvania 

• New churches being planted in Troy, Wilkes Barre, Fac-

toryville, Sayre, Carbondale, & Stroudsburg 

• New Hispanic churches in Hazleton, Wilkes Barre, 

Scranton, & Nanticoke 

• Prayer Walking along Route 6 

• Churches to call out men who are called to pastor or 

plant 

• These men to be obedient to God’s call on their life 

• Churches to train up these potential pastors & planters 

• Church Planters Wilson & Flor in Easton, PA,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Church Planters Pablo & Lauren in 

Scranton, PA 



“Fill the Tank” Baptism Sunday 

April 7 

 

What if we could see thousands profess Christ through believer’s 

baptism on a single day? That’s the heartbeat behind the statewide 

“Fill the Tank” baptism emphasis. 

We’re encouraging every NC Baptist church to fill their baptism 

tanks on April 7 and trust God to save people between now and 

then. Will you sign up to “fill the tank?”  

 

▪ Step 1: Sign Up 

Sign up today. Begin praying and trusting God to save souls between now and April 7. 

▪ Step 2: Call 

Introduce “Fill the Tank’’ to your congregation, and call people to repentance, faith, and baptism. 

▪ Step 3: Celebrate 

We want to celebrate with you so share your story! Tag @ncbaptist and #fillthetanknc on social media. 

 

For more information and resources, and to sign up, please visit https://ncbaptist.org/events/fill-the-tank/ 

 

How Your Church Can Prepare to “Fill the Tank” on April 7  

 

On April 7, N.C. Baptist churches from across the state will join together to “Fill the Tank,” celebrating baptisms 

and new life in Christ.  Here’s how your church can start preparing now for this special Baptism Sunday.  The 

statewide “Fill the Tank” baptism emphasis is a yearly initiative that encourages churches to preach the gospel 

and baptize new believers following Easter Sunday.  It’s a time when we celebrate baptism, faith in Christ, and 

obedience to His Word by encouraging believers to take the necessary step of being baptized.   

We’re encouraging every church in North Carolina to commit to “Fill the Tank” and begin preparing for Baptism 

Sunday, trusting that God will move.  Once your church has signed up at fillthetanknc.com, consider using the fol-

lowing steps to prepare for this special initiative. 

 

1. Begin praying now - Prayer is our first and primary strategy.  Once your 

church has committed to “Fill the Tank,” begin to pray that God would bring 

souls to salvation and that many would begin to profess faith in Christ through-

out the Easter season.  Pray with confidence that God will draw souls to Him as 

you start the process of preparing for Baptism Sunday.   

2. Find your “one” - Consider choosing your “one” and begin sharing the good 

news so that you can see your one make a decision for Christ.  What a blessing it 

would be to see your one baptized on Fill the Tank Sunday!  

3. Begin teaching on baptism - Baptism is the outward sign of an inward 

change.  When believers are baptized, they are professing the grace God has giv-

en them through faith.  “Fill the Tank” provides pastors, teachers, and other 

church leaders a special opportunity to teach others the significance of baptism 

and the reasons we complete this act of obedience. 

4. Fill the tank - As you wrap up this season of prayer and preparation for 

Easter and Baptism Sunday, take one more step with faith and confidence — fill the tank.  Whether your 

church chooses to hold Fill the Tank Sunday on April 7 or some other date, consider different ways you can 

encourage your church to respond to salvation through baptism.  Pick a day on the calendar to “Fill the Tank” 

and trust that God will move as you work on mission. 

 

To learn more and to commit your church to “Fill the Tank,”  

visit fillthetanknc.com.  



Register at  

https://www.wmunc.org/missions-conference 

Billy Graham Training Center at The Cove  

Wednesday, April 24th - Friday, April 26th, 2024 

Introducing the first SendNC Gathering, “From Here to There.” 

Whether you are a church-planting church or one that would 

like to be involved in church planting, the “From Here to 

There” conference is for you.  

At the SendNC Gathering, you’ll have the opportunity to learn 

from leading practitioners of church-planting churches who are 

helping churches move “from here to there.” You’ll also have 

the chance to network with other like-minded pastors from 

across North Carolina while staying at the magnificent Billy 

Graham Cove in beautiful Black Mountain. Let SendNC help 

you move your church “from here to there.” 

Please visit https://ncbaptist.org/events/from-here-to-there/ to 

register. 

Fruitland Baptist Bible College 

Gilliam Road, Hendersonville, NC 

Monday, May 6th, 2024 

2:00 - 7:45 pm 

 

“Leading Through Preaching” is a one-day conference for pas-

tors and church leaders to explore how the pulpit ministry 

leads, shepherds, and guides the local church.  

Register at https://ncbaptist.org/events/leading-through-

preaching-how-the-pulpit-shapes-ministry/ 

 

Event Speakers: 

Danny Akin 

President, Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary 

 

Scott Pace 

Provost, Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary 

 

Chuck Lawless 

Senior Professor of Evangelism and Missions,  

Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary 



2024 SUMMER YOUTH WEEKS 

Fort Caswell, Oak Island, NC 

 

Looking for a youth camp at the beach that includes powerful wor-

ship, quality proclaimers, original dramas, big production, a hands-on 

missions experience, intentional discipleship for students, and youth 

ministry training for adults?  Then join us for one of the Summer 

Youth Weeks (9 to choose from) at Fort Caswell with your group of 

rising 7th through 12th graders.  Each week also includes lots of 

sports, pool time, beach time, daily quiet times, church and small 

group devotions, games, and more.  For more information and to reg-

ister, please visit https://www.bedotell.com/caswell-summer-youth-

weeks  

New from LifeWay - Storyteller Bible Study 

 

The book of Genesis describes what happened before anything but God existed, the world He created, and how 

man broke it. But that’s not the end of the story. In fact, it’s just the beginning of many.  

 

This six-session study will help you see how the threads of Genesis are woven through the entire Bible, including 

His plan to redeem this broken world.  

 

Genesis is the latest in the Storyteller Bible study series, which is uniquely designed to be inviting, intuitive, and 

interactive. Each volume examines a key theme or story in a book of the Bible.  Every week includes five days of 

short Scripture reading, a daily thought explaining each passage, a short list of questions for a group Bible study, 

and space for you to write down your discoveries.  

 

For more information, please visit:  https://www.lifeway.com/en/product-family/storyteller-bible-study 

 

Truett  

Conference Center & Camp 

177 Truett Lane 

Hayesville, NC 28904 

https://truettcamp.org/ 

upcoming-events/ 



The North American Mission Board serves a 

diverse and complex region comprised of the 

United States, Canada, and the territories 

of Puerto Rico, US Virgin Islands, Guam, 

and American Samoa. 

Population:  371 million 

Languages:  350 

Estimated Lost:  281 million 

Unreached People Groups:  159 




